

Minister for Health

European Jewish Association att. Rabbi Menachem Margolin Holbergsgade 6 DK-1057 Copenhagen K

P +45 7226 9000 F +45 7226 9001 M sum@sum.dk W sum.dk

Date: 10 August 2018 Section: JURPSYK Case Officer: DEPHTE Case: 1805048 Doc.: 657373

Dear Rabbi Menachem Margolin,

Thank you for your letter of 14 June 2018 to the Prime Minister, regarding the petition initiated by Intact Denmark calling for a ban on ritualized circumcision of male minors in Denmark.

The debate on ritual circumcision of boys is extremely complex, and involves a number of different aspects: The child's perspective, health considerations, consequences for religious communities in Denmark, security, ethical and legal considerations, reflections on foreign policy and safety implications.

When the Government - based on contributions from relevant authorities and stakeholders - weighs up the different considerations and dilemmas involved, we reject to introduce a ban on circumcision of boys. The Minister for Health recently confirmed this during a debate in the Danish Parliament.

Let me assure you that the Danish Government is in close dialogue with among others The Jewish Community in Denmark on the issue, and will continue to be so in the time to come. You may also be assured that the points of view of The Jewish Community are well known to the Government.

Yours Sincerely,

Ellen Trane Nørby